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Dear Katherine 

 

 Thankyou for the list of representation in relation to the Variation of premises license for Green Hill farm. 

 

To support the application and the representation challenges, I have prepared this document that will give some clear facts and to 

show that as a business we have followed the four Licensing objectives. 

 

• the prevention of crime and disorder. 

• public safety. 

• the prevention of public nuisance. 

• the protection of children from harm 

 

In the main, the representation for Rep 1 will cover most of the challenges across all 5 representations but I will however respond to 

all 5 individually. 

 

Please can you pass this document to the panel that will decide the application outcome in advance of the hearing. 

 

Rep 1.  

 

I know and have met with Rep 1 over 3 times on park in the past 6 months and sent numerous emails, and have worked with them to 

ensure that our rightful development does not impact on them. 

 

Points to address in reply: 

 

• We have removed the option to screen outdoor film. 

• Our Current license already allows us to sell alcohol until 23.00pm in our café bar.  

• Considering the reduced guests and pitches, we believe we have decreased the opportunity for noise pollution and for risk 

to public safety. Considering our current license was based on more guests attending the park, we believe that current 

decrease in guests would further improve compliance in both the objectives above. 

• The park has traded as a 12-month holiday park before LOVAT purchased the park in 2019. This is in our park license and 

is still the case. The comment from the representation is incorrect. 

• The residents of our park have always had the option to purchase alcohol on their Holiday or in their holiday home and be 

able to purchase this onsite from March to November. We believe this option should be available to our guests all year 

round. 

• Our park signage and customer literature enforce good behaviour and noise restrictions between 23.00pm and 07.00am. (see 

document 1) 

 

 

• Bought Lovat Parks bought Green Hill Farm in June 2019, the previous owners allowed group bookings. We do not allow 
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anyone greater than 2 pitches per guest so that we can ensure that noise levels are low.  

• We have added holiday homes that have replaced many of our touring pitches reducing the traffic coming to and from the 

park. 

• Our Holiday Homeowners sign a license agreement with park rules that agree that noise and bad behaviour will not be 

accepted and may lead to termination of contract. (see document 2) 

• In terms of anti-social behaviour in 2020, we did not require the police to attend to any incident. 

• We also did not receive any noise complaints from any of our neighbours, nor from the representations for this application. 

• We promote and support local licensees and businesses. (see document 3) 

• Although the park does contribute to traffic and always has, I refer initially to the reduced pitch and visitor numbers 

reduction. The representation states that New Road is a local cut through. The owner of Lovat parks is in talks with the 

local community forum (John Elkins) to provide funding for a speed measuring warning device to reduce speeding by any 

driver be it local, business or tourist. 

• The Park Manager & his partner are local and reside on the park in the house on the park. 

• We have reduced our number of customers significantly in 2021 by the following: 

 

1. Reduced out touring pitches from 110 to 30. 

2. Reduced our tent pitches to from 50 to 45. 

3. We now have only 2 dedicated check in days which will reduce traffic on new road.  

4. Our average weekly customer number has dropped from 1000 to 600. 

5. Our lodge holiday homeowners do not have touring caravans and will mainly use their holiday homes at the weekend. 

 

 

 

Rep 2.  

 

• Lovat Parks bought Green Hill Farm in June 2019, the previous owners allowed group bookings. We do not allow anyone 

greater than 2 pitches per guest so that we can ensure that noise levels are low.  

• In October we held an open day for residents to see the fantastic improvements we have made to the park and ask any 

questions. This was attended by over 65 residents and we have an open-door policy should anyone have any questions. 

• Considering the reduced guests and pitches, we believe we have decreased the opportunity for noise pollution and for risk 

to public safety. Considering our current license was based on more guests attending the park, we believe that current 

decrease in guests would further improve compliance in both the objectives above. 

• We promote and support local licensees and businesses. (see document 3) 

• The Park has always had a license to sell alcohol on a Sunday. 

• We have removed the option to screen outdoor film. 

• In 2020 we held a cinema night for locals (see document 3) TENS license  

 

Rep 3. 

 

 

• We promote and support local licensees and businesses. (see document 3) 

• Our Current license already allows us to sell alcohol until 23.00pm in our café bar.  

• In 2020 we held a cinema night for locals (see document 3) TENS license  

• Although the park does contribute to traffic and always has, I refer initially to the reduced pitch and visitor numbers 

reduction. The representation states that New Road is a local cut through. The owner of Lovat parks is in talks with the 

local community forum (John Elkins) to provide funding for a speed measuring warning device to reduce speeding by any 

driver be it local, business or tourist. 

• In October we held an open day for residents to see the fantastic improvements we have made to the park and ask any 

questions. This was attended by over 65 local residents and we have an open-door policy should anyone have any questions. 
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Rep 4.  

 

• We promote and support local licensees and businesses. (see document 3) 

• Our Current license already allows us to sell alcohol until 23.00pm in our café bar.  

• In 2020 we held a cinema night for locals (see document 3) TENS license  

• The owner of Lovat parks is in talks with the local community forum (John Elkins) to provide funding for a speed 

measuring warning device to reduce speeding by any driver be it local, business or tourist. 

 

• Although the park does contribute to traffic and always has, I refer initially to the reduced pitch and visitor numbers 

reduction. The representation states that New Road is a local cut through.  

 

Rep 5. 

 

 

• Lovat have offered to support local litter picks with the parish council although no evidence supports the litter is from 

guests of the park. 

 

• In October we held an open day for residents to see the fantastic improvements we have made to the park and ask any 

questions.  

• The owner of Lovat parks is in talks with the local community forum (John Elkins) to provide funding for a speed 

measuring warning device to reduce speeding by any driver be it local, business or tourist. 

 

• We promote and support local licensees and businesses. (see document 3) see promotion of New forest rules. 

 

• We have reduced our number of customers significantly in 2021 by the following: 

 

1. Reduced out touring pitches from 110 to 30. 

2. Reduced our tent pitches to from 50 to 45. 

3. We now have only 2 dedicated check in days which will reduce traffic on new road.  

4. Our average weekly customer number has dropped from 1000 to 600 in peak season and 700 to 400 in off peak. 

5. Our lodge holiday homeowners do not have touring caravans and will mainly use their holiday homes at the weekend. 

 

 

 

Executive Summary 

 

Green Hill Farm has ensured that we do our very best to work with communities and businesses within that community in a safe and 

respectful way. We are proud of the fact that Green Hill Farm has been featured in numerous national publications in the past 12 

months for example- 

 

 https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/the-30-best-eco-escapes-8nsrj8z0g 

 https://www.telegraph.co.uk/travel/safaris-and-wildlife/great-british-getaways-10-amazing-uk-wildlife-holidays-2021/ 

 https://www.theguardian.com/travel/2020/sep/05/top-10-october-half-term-family-childrens-holidays-uk-britain  

 

We have shown that we have further support initiatives that benefit the community and care about our neighbours. This is part of 

why we became the first holiday park operator in the world to get BCorp certification after 15 months of rigorous external 

assessment (www.bcorporation.uk). We truly believe that business can be a force for good and we all have a duty to promote 

sustainable tourism. 

 

 

Furthermore, we supply the following facts which target the four licensing objectives, that were the same objectives when the 

council granted the license for 2020. 
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• Reduced the pitches and guests using the park versus 2019/2020. 

• The Fire Officer had no objections and would like to visit to support any initiatives. 

• The police have not responded to the copy of the application, but we will send another copy to the registered post. 

• We had zero police call outs for noise or nuisance. 

• The representations are at least 500 m from the café bar, and this has not changed for the existing license. (see closest 

neighbour doc) 

• Our Current license already allows us to sell alcohol until 23.00pm in our café bar.  

• There have been no complaints made to the EHO regarding noise. 

 

 

Thank you for taking time to read the document to support our application. 

 

Should you need any further information please contact me directly. 

 

 

Ross Birkett  

 

General Manager 

 

Ross.birkett@lovatparks.com 

 

07774453626 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  




